RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

VILLAGE OF QUINCY COUNCIL MEETING

REGULAR SESSION

HELD: APRIL 20,2021

The regular Village of Quincy Council meeting convened from 7:30 p.m. to 9:15 p.m. at 503 S. Carlisle Street, Quincy, Ohio due to Covid 19 restrictions on safe spacing. Mayor Robinson called the meeting to order with the following Council Members, employees, and visitors present:

MILLARD SHAFFER	ABSENT	MARILANE FRY	PRESENT
ROBERT WARD	PRESENT	JOHN HICKMAN	PRESENT
BRUCE STOTLER	PRESENT	CHERYL LOZIER	PRESENT

EMPLOYEES: KIRK HELMANDOLLAR ADMINISTRATOR, SANDRA WARD FISCAL OFFICER, AND JOEL JACOB JOINT SEWER PLANT OPERATOR

VISITORS: LISA SNAPP, ERICA SNAPP, AND DEB MORRISON

Mayor Daniel Robinson opened the meeting with an invitation to join in The Pledge of Allegiance to the United States flag and reciting of The Lord's Prayer.

Reports were then presented by the Fiscal Officer regarding the March 2021 monthly statements, bills ready for payment, receipts to date, fund balances to date, utility deposit for March 2021, and delinquent utility users listing.

The minutes of the April 6, 2021 regular Village of Quincy Council meeting as prepared and presented by the Fiscal Officer were reviewed by Council for questions and final acceptance approval. After review John Hickman made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 6, 2021 Council and allow them to be entered into the permanent records of the Village of Quincy. Cheryl Lozier seconded the motion with a verbal vote as follows: Marilane Fry Aye, Robert Ward Aye, John Hickman Aye, Bruce Stotler Aye, and Cheryl Lozier Aye. The motion was approved.

The bills were then presented for review, discussion, and payment approval. After review John Hickman made a motion to pay the bills presented. Cheryl Lozier seconded the motion with a verbal vote as follows: Marilane Fry Aye, Robert Ward Aye, John Hickman Aye, Bruce Stotler Aye, and Cheryl Lozier Aye. The motion was approved.

Joel Jacob, Joint Sewer Plant Operator, was present for the meeting. He stated that Gary Leiss has started working at the Joint Sewer plant and seems to be working out fine. He will be out of town for a week and return to work when he gets back. The Fiscal Officer ask for a copy of the final work agreement with the corrections. Mr. Jacob stated that the Quincy lift station is having issues with clogging up. Mr. Jacob stated that the grit in the bottom needs cleaned again but that he will not be

using Kelly's Septic for the job. He feels that they do not have the proper equipment to do the job required and will be using another company.

Mayor Robinson then reported that he had contacted a property owner on Miami Street about a television stand and several other larger items being left at the curb for a longer than normal time frame. The items have since been moved. Mayor Robinson also reported stopping Deacon Huston and warning him about riding a go cart on Village Streets being illegal. A resident at 106 Main Street was warned about trash and litter behind his residence. The home owner was not receptive of the warning but the Mayor will continue to following this to make action is taken to clean this up. Mayor Robinson reported that he has not seen any action from the Logan County Sheriff regarding trash bags being stored on the deck of a property on Mill Street. Animals are tearing bags open and trash is scattering. The back of the truck with bags in it seems to be emptied and new storage of bags are back on the deck. Dale Clary off of Main Street was again contacted about excessive vehicles and litter at his property. The Mayor is monitoring this situation as well. He has been warned and more vehicles need removed. A blue ATV has been seen riding on Quincy Streets with Logan County Sheriff's Department being called. The Logan County Sheriff has been contacted about more patrolling in the downtown area and adding extra hours. Mayor Robinson then said it was time to remind everyone of mowing and cleaning up the yard litter. An issue with a mattress and excessive trash at the gas station was also reviewed.

The Council has been notified that the Civista Bank will be closing the Quincy branch of their bank on July 16, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. permanently. The first item was noted that Quincy has had a bank for many years. Civista Bank has been the collection outlet for the payment of utility bills as well. The Fiscal Officer informed Council that she has a call into the bank to get information about this situation as well the intentions of what they will be doing with the building. She noted that there are several the Village could do when this information is obtained. She expressed concern regarding new business coming to Quincy without a bank and possible loss of business to the bank closing. She stated she would continue to try to obtain this information as quickly as possible. A letter from Civista Bank encouraged patrons to transfer accounts to the West Liberty branch. The closest Civista Bank is ten to twelve miles one way from Quincy. The possibility of a different bank taking over the building depended on what Civista Bank plans to do with the current building. The Council does not want to see another empty building in the downtown area. The Fiscal Officer will be following up on obtaining information on the intentions of the bank after it closes.

An issue was discussed concerning a boat being parked in front of the Methodist church parsonage for an extended time. Grass and weeds are not being maintained. The Mayor will be investigating the boat and license.

Cheryl Lozier presented Mayor Robinson with a list of fifteen properties that need review for tall grass, vehicles, and excessive litter on their properties that needs attention. The Mayor took the list and will investigate the properties and issue warning where needed to allow for clean-up. Also mentioned was a portable basketball hoop placed right on the edge of Miami Street with children using the net and shooting baskets from the street. This was a concern for someone getting hit by a car.

The Fiscal Officer then ask again about applying for the \$1000.00 Public Entities Pool grant. She reviewed what it could be used for. Some ideas were mentioned and the application will be reviewed and presented at the next Council meeting.

Mayor Robinson then adjourned the meeting at 9:15 p.m. The next Council meeting will be held May 4, 2021 at 7:30 p.m. at the Quincy Community building. The Asset Management meeting will not be held prior to this meeting. The monthly Joint Sewer Committee meeting will be held Monday May 3, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the Quincy Community building.

DANIEL ROBINSON MAYOR SANDRA WARD FISCAL OFFICER

ABSENT

MILLARD SHAFFER MARILANE FRY

ROBERT WARD JOHN HICKMAN

BRUCE STOTLER CHERYL LOZIER

All formal actions of the Village of Quincy Council concerning and relative to the adoption of resolutions, ordinances and/or motions passed at this meeting were adopted in a meeting open to the public in compliance with the law, including section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code.